Jim Jacobs gave an administrative report on the committee’s progress.  Jim stated that he had been reassigned and that is the reason for his departure as the committee’s administrative advisor.  He added that the original petition is set to end in September 2005 and we need to get our petition in for renewal for the summer meeting 2005.  January 15 and May 15 are the two deadline dates.  Jim recommended that we shoot for January 15, 2005.  Renewals are now on-line.  Jim recommended a small subcommittee to write the renewal.  If the revision is done by January 15, it will be reviewed at the March administrators meeting and then we will still have some time to make changes, if necessary, by the summer administrators meeting.  It was decided that the revision will be submitted by January 15, 2005.
Jim also commented that the committee is a bit light on results for Item number 4# - Develop short course information – Jim recommends that we make sure we include this on our report.  Peter will send a sheet around for people to note down accomplishments in this area.
Jim handed over the administrative duties to Rang Narayanan (University of Nevada).  Janet, Rang’s Admin. Asst., will be handling the paperwork for the committee.  Rang checked on the annual report for 2001 and found it missing.  Ed Martin will try to get something together and coordinate with Joe Henggeler and Tom Scherer.
There was more discussion about the renewal.  There was further discussion about funding and participation.  When the renewal is submitted, members should also be forwarding their completed Appendix E form.

There was much discussion on weather data, comparisons, etc. for this purpose.  Rick Allen commented that there is often a lack of QC on weather data.  The actual data used in the equations is often poor, making the ET equation results poor, making the information for irrigation scheduling often suspect and sometimes unusable to growers.  Tom Scherer mentioned that often the new irrigation systems from manufacturers have their own weather data and Kc data which are often inaccurate.  Often, these companies themselves cannot do any QC on their own data.  There were additional discussions on the QC on weather data.  The committee also talked about some new controllers that report ET data, e.g., Weather track and Maxi Com.  There are a host of new irrigation controllers that use weather data, automatically compute ET and then adjust irrigation according to real time weather data.  There are a number of these systems out there and the equations used are many.  However, many of these systems are looking to the standard equation for the next generation of these systems.

Rick Allen gave a formal presentation “Evapotranspiration from Satellite for water management, water rights regulation and planning”.  He then continued with a presentation on the Standardized Reference ET equation – a report from ASCE subcommittee EWRI.
4. On Tuesday afternoon, Rick Snyder presented “Crop Coefficients:  ASCE-EWRI Technical Committee Report”, on the ASCE Kc subcommittee
State Reports:

NDSU has been putting crop water use values on the Internet since 1994.  The code for this service is being rewritten and Tom will request the new standardized ETos equation be published.  Tom showed a comparison of Jensen-Haise, a Penman Equation, and the Standard ETos.  Data showed good agreement between the Jensen-Haise and ETos.  Demonstrated the checkbook method used in ND.  
Dan Smeal gave an update on some of the activities in New Mexico.  He discussed his work with irrigation scheduling on landscape and turf.  He also showed data and results from his work on the development of turf grass Kc data.
Terry Howell gave the report for Texas.  He identified Tom Marek as his co-author.  Terry reviewed their progress on the objectives for WCC202.

Ted Sammis then gave his report for New Mexico:  Much of his presentation was concerned with tree crops.  He also talked about the use of digital cameras for determining percent cover for trees and shrubs.
Ed Martin gave a summary of the report for Arizona.  There was much discussion on Kc for citrus.
Paul Gannett then gave a brief report on ONSET’s new sensors.  There was much discussion on how industry can help researchers collect useable weather data.

Peter Palmer gave a report for the BOR AgriMet network.  He discussed the network setup and sensors that are used.  He also talked about the type of information produced by these sites, where the information is available and how these data may be used.

Rick Snyder gave a short California update.  He showed a slide of available websites that are available through the University of California System (UC Davis, UC Riverside, etc.).  He also reviewed recent publications from California.
Peter then asked for the election of a new secretary.  Tom Scherer was nominated, accepted and was approved by the committee.

There was a discussion of the renewal.  Ed Martin recommended that a committee, made up of himself, Peter Palmer and Tom Scherer develop a draft of the renewal and send that to the committee for comment.
Palmer recommended that some of the objectives for the new committee may include:  QC control of weather data – crop coefficients – remote sensing of ET – Adoption of technology.

Rang suggested that Martin send an email to request input from the committee.  Also, include instructions on accessing Appendix E and filling in the appropriate information.  He also noted that we need to make sure we include instructions for non university personnel (BOR, USDA, etc.) and determine what is needed by private industry participants. 

Terry Howell recommended that personnel from Nebraska, Kansas and Washington be contacted.
Rang remarked that the committee may not be giving itself enough credit by not reporting some outcomes and impacts.  The committee should be a bit more specific in water saved, dollars save, etc.  These data can really help the committee when reporting to the Directors.  He also commented on NEON – National Environmental Network – There is a western NEON group.  Rang suggested that Ed Martin contact this group and investigate what, if any, input this committee may want to have on this initiative.

The Meeting was adjourned.  The committee reconvened at 1 PM and went on a field trip to the United Water Conservancy, a public utility that supplies water for the greater Boise area.  

